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TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM  AREA  COMMITTEE  MEETING (2)

TUESDAY 10th OCTOBER 2006

ITEM  NO. H-I (5)
REPORT ON BROOKWOOD
A site meeting was held between the Parks  Department and residents of Brookwood estate who live adjacent to the Owendoher riverside walkway on September 28, 2006.  A number of issues were raised  in particular the problem of anti-social activity in the vicinity of the riverside walkway.  In response, the following improvement works were agreed with the residents. 

· To install lockable, anti-cycle gates on the access to the walkway from Scholarstown Road and at the access from Springvale.  These gates are to be open during normal park opening hours.  The residents of Brookwood have undertaken to make arrangements amongst themselves for the opening and closing of the gates.  The Parks Department will arrange to have these gates installed as soon as possible.

· Significant thinning and removal of trees and shrubbery will be undertaken by the Parks Department in order to open views and enable supervision of the riverside walkway from Brookwood and to reduce cover for perpetrators of anti-social behaviour.  This work will be undertaken as part of the Arboricultural Programme between November 2006 and March 2007.  

· When the shrubbery thinning works are completed it is proposed to install a 1.2m high railing with lockable access gates, also to be managed by the residents, along open sections of the boundary of Brookwood with the riverside walk.  This work will be listed for inclusion under the proposed 2007 Parks Works Programme.

· The Parks Department will liaise with  Environment Services Department with regard to the pipe which spans the river in order to secure the pipe from public access.

Within Brookwood estate, the Parks Department has agreed to arrange for the removal of one tree which is causing difficulty in the neighbourhood and will undertake pruning of a large beech hedge on the open space.

